
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

March 31, 2023 
 

The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chairwoman 
House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations 
1036 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515

 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting Planning and Design funding for Collective Training Barracks in fiscal year 
2024.   
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is United States Army Garrison Fort Bliss, located 
at Directorate of Public Works, Building 777, Room 117, 1733 Pleasonton Road, USAG Fort 
Bliss, Texas, 79906. The funding would be used for the planning and design of Collective 
Training Barracks required to provide desperately needed housing for the many transient soldiers 
from Army Active, Army National Guard, and the Army Reserve supported by Fort Bliss.  
 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it directly supports the housing 
requirements of Fort Bliss, our soldiers, and the Department of the Army. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 10 
U.S.C. Chapter 169.  
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
      
 
 
 
Member of Congress  


